
 
 

It’s Spring time!              
Given this is our first newsletter since the AGM, please see below for our new WCTC Committee 

President – Simon Mamone                     Committee members: 
      Vice President – Jordan Davies           Elma Kurti  
      Secretary – Heather Bradshaw           Renae Cadman 
      Treasurer – David Stewart           Geoff Rushworth  
           Nicholas Burgoine 

 Updates  
 Well done to our WRTA Junior teams for a great home & way season. A huge congratulations to sections 3, 6, both 

sections 13, 14 & 18 who played in the final series – Congratulations to section 3, 6 and 13 who brought the pennant 
home!   

 Works are progressing on the Dennis Reserve Facility & there is heaps activity – we will continue to keep everyone 
updated with significant impacts to members but if you have questions please send us an email.  

 We are in the process ordering club polos for sale – 
so watch this space on how to order – see right for 
our mockup design                        
                                                                                                                             

 
 Thursday night social tennis @ WCTC is here! – commencing October 5th WCTC will host a weekly Thursday night social 

comp for all senior members. This will be great opportunity to meet members while doing what you love (playing 
tennis). There will be a small fee to cover balls, lights, snacks/food and refreshments. More information to come but 
please keep the start date in mind. To help us plan & to express your interest please complete this form – Thursday 
night social comp @ WCTC   

 It’s that time of the year again – WCTC Club Championships! – if you are interested in participating please complete 
the entry form before October 30th – entry form  

 One final note - while the WCTC has a neutral stance on the YES VOTE to Parliament in the up in coming referendum, 
one of our long standing members is open to answering any questions you might have – Peter can be contacted on 
0420 983 412        

 
Reminders 

 Membership fees are due – please contact David if you require any details davidstewart2@yahoo.com    
 Please don’t forget to place your old tennis balls & sporting equipment in the Game On Recycling box  
 Court maintenance is everyone’s responsibility. Please do your part in picking up rubbish, using the leaf sweepers to 

remove debris & report any defects     
 Social tennis each Sunday from 2pm, please rock up & enjoy a hit with other members. WCTC also has 2 Whatsapp 

groups - "WCTC Sunday Social tennis" and "WCTC Summer tennis" for finding people with whom to play tennis. 
Contact Geoff on 0429 433 649 to join a group  

          
Play well – The Committee 

 
 

For coaching, please reach out to Hot Shot Tennis Academic - 
http://www.hotshotstennis.com.au/  

Q. Why was the tennis court so loud? 

A. Because all the players raised a racket. 


